
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Date: August 28, 2023 

 
Notes from the Monday Morning Coffee and Conversation 8-28-23 
 
The meeting was started by saying the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
OUR PRAYER LIST: 

 Betty Mauck 
 Vera Janis 
 Pam Brown- see below 
 Joanne Buege 
 Sally, Betsey and their family 
 Joe, from the corner of Winter & Mountain Trail 
 Jeannice & Lavon Walters 
 Bill Hardy and Family 
 Devin – Donna & Vic White’s son-in-law 
 Doug and Sandy Bogert and their daughter Amy – see below 
 Those who have found out they have cancer and aren’t ready to share with us. 

 
The caregivers who love these individuals and will do anything for them 
 
 “Pray without ceasing; ask for more understanding than what you already have. Pray that your spirit may be awake and watchful 
always. Go for prayer like it's a plate of food.” 
 
Health updates: 

 Jeannice Walters address is 822 N. Baughman St., Ulysses, KS 67880 
<https://www.google.com/maps/search/822+N.+Baughman+St.,+Ulysses,+KS+67880?entry=gmail&source=g> 

 Doug and Sandy’s daughter is going through cancer. 
 It is with great sadness that our update on Pam Brown is that she passed away today around 11:30am.  Pam was a 

second-generation Tipster and a giant part of our park.  She was loved by many and we will miss her smiling face.  
She was always one of the first people to volunteer for projects.  Pam was one tough woman; two years ago, Pam was 
driving back and forth to Houston for treatments but when she was here, she was working for hours on pulling weeds, 
cutting bushes and general things to keep up the park’s appearance.  Our thoughts and prayers are with her daughter, 
Pete and her friends. 

 
Al updated Marilyn: 
 
Garbage needs to be curbside by 8am on Monday and Friday.  It must be bagged and tied for it to be picked up.  If it is put out 
later it will not be picked up.  The guys will only make one trip around the park.  If you don’t make the 8am time it is up to you to 
take it to the dumpster.  Also, NO GARBAGE CANS OR LOOSE GARBAGE!  These items will not be picked up. Please do your 
share.  Al also mentioned that residents need to pick up fruit from the ground on their lots.  This fruit draws bugs and animals. 
You are responsible for picking it up.  **(Lynn placed a work order to have the fruit picked up on 2 lots on Winter because the 
residents are not here at 9:15 this am.  The guys were out at 1pm picking it up) ** The tree guys are coming back this week to 
trim 5 more trees, then they will be done. 
 
Joe and Cyndi Ferguson left this am for up north.  They will be missed! There were cupcakes at the ice cream social to honor 
their time here. (Thanks Jennifer and Skip)! 
 
Sherry Dickie and Alice Huff are organizing a group to go tour the Morman temple in McAllen on Wednesday at 1pm.  We will 
meet at the flag pole at 12:45 and car pool there.  The tours are only until the temple is dedicated, after that we can’t go.  The 
tour takes 50 minutes and they are wheel chair accessible.  Let Sherri know if you’re interested. 
 
Sherri is also looking for Nebraska fans to watch the football games at her house.  It was very quiet when she made the 
offer…..guess there weren’t too many “fans” at the meeting. 
 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/822+N.+Baughman+St.,+Ulysses,+KS+67880?entry=gmail&source=g


The next chance to socialize will be at the going away party for Kat on September first (see below). 
 
It was also decided that we will have a luncheon on Labor Day, September 4th at Noon.  A sign-up sheet is posted.    BRING 
YOUR OWN DRINKS, PLATES AND SILVERWARE. 
 
Note from the Woodshop: 
 
Hello Fellow Tipsters, 
 
Again, this year the TOT Wood Shop is planning to put together a gift basket or two for auctioning at the spaghetti Feast in 
February. 
 
So, if you could help by bringing something unique to your city, state, or area in general it would be much appreciated!  All 
donations are welcome. Thanks in advance, Bob & Jenny Faasen 
 
General info shared: 
 
*Luis has “fired Sherri, Jo Carole & Irene from helping with the pool area”.  (HA HA).  He and his crew feel it is their job and they 
are looking forward to making it look beautiful! 
 
*The sign-up sheets for the “welcoming committee” are posted on the bulletin board. 
 
* Kat Stagdon’s going away party is this Friday from 1-3 in the AC room. 
 
*The chalk board in the hallway has been cleaned.  Feel free to write your activity on there, remember to leave room for other 
activities too! 
 
 *Lynn has sent suggestions to the city engineer on a couple of things they could do to our intersection to make it safer. 
 
*City internet update:  They are in Central Pharr.  Bobbi spoke to them and they said gated communities would be last, probably 
next year.  Follow up needs to be done on this. 
 
*A large German shepherd has been seen roaming the park at night.  Please be careful. 
 
*Packages are being delivered to the treasure table, the dart board area and even on the benches in the main hallway.  If you 
are looking for a lost package, try looking there. 
 
*Please check on your neighbors, if you don’t see them like usual, knock on the door, smile and tell them you’re just checking! 
 

Additional Notes from David Ochs 

 Long time resident, Joan Guthrie, passed away on August 21 after a long illness.  She was 92 year old and was ready 

to meet the Lord. 

 Jan Harris, Dick Harris passed away on May 8, 2021 


